
ST. LIBORY CONSOLIDATED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 30 PTC 

REGULAR PTC MEETING MINUTES FOR NOVEMBER 26, 2024 

 

The Regular PTC meeting for St. Libory Consolidated School District No. 30 was held at the school on 

Tuesday, November 26, 2024.  Board President Amber Harriman called the meeting to order at 5:30p.m.   

 

Officers present: Pres. Amber Harriman, Vice Pres. Holly Rehg, Treas. Danielle Winter, Sec. Julie Lange 

Officers absent: Vice Pres. Holly Rehg 

Members present, including officers: 8 

  

Minutes of the previous meeting:  

  Copy of previous PTC Meeting Minutes were emailed and/or handed out to be reviewed.   

  Motion to approve previous meeting minutes from October 22, 2024: Suzette Diecker  Second: 

   Ryann Lewis 

  All present voted aye. 

  Motion Passed 

 

Treasurer Report: 

  Danielle read the Treasurer Report showing a bank balance of $9318.17 

  Motion to approve Treasurer report: Kaylan Litteken  Second: Suzette 

 All present voted aye. 

  Motion Passed 

  

Old Business:      

• Santa’s Cottage 

Julie is Chair.  Been purchasing items.  December 4, 2024 is Santa’s Cottage in the School 

Library.  $815.60 was approved by PTC and spent on 2023's Santa's Cottage 

Currently the PTC has approved $777 to spend on 2024’s Santa's Cottage and there is $306.17 

allotted to still spend towards Cottage items.  Consider using funds raised from this year’s 

Cottage to start purchasing for 2025’s Cottage. 

Motion was made to use funds raised from 2024 Santa’s Cottage to start purchasing items 

for 2025’s Santa’s Cottage: Danielle  Second: Kaylan 

• Dance Fundraiser November (Ryann Lewis – Chair)  

Chicken & Beer Dance – Wranglers & Rhinestones PTC Fundraiser 

Event was on Saturday, November 16, 2024.   

* Tickets went on sale Oct 17th 

* $7550 in Sponsorship/Donations 

* 464 available tickets 

  > 285 tickets sold ($8,550) 

  > 86 tickets to sponsors along with their sponsorship 

* Apparel Sales, about broke even -- $180 “in the hole” with a few items left 

* 50/50 Sales = $1088 

* Wheel barrel of booze Sales $1565 

* Took in $11,718.98 



• Other old business 

* None 

 

New Business 

• Christmas Event for Students (Consider to fund) 

Some of the teachers have discussed making breakfast for the students the last day of 

school before Christmas Break.  They also are thinking about inviting the Jolly Old Elf 

himself, Santa.  Last year the PTC provided $350 for the Christmas Family Fun Night.  

Discussion was tabled until November’s meeting.   

** The PTC does not need to pay for Christmas Breakfast, school will fund. 

Motion was made to purchase Hershey’s Chocolate Candy Bars for Santa to hand 

out instead of peppermint candy canes, not to exceed $130: Kaylan  Second: Danielle 

 

• Snowman Craft (Consider to fund) 

Consider funding snowman craft for all students to participate in making the Monday before 

Christmas Break.  The teachers would need 7 boxes and each box is ~$13.58 each.  Mrs. Winter 

estimated the cost would be about $110 with shipping and tax (maybe a bit more).  This craft 

would be instead of making gingerbread houses. 

Motion was made to fund snowman craft, $130: Ryann  Second: Suzette 

• Student Gift (Consider to fund) 

Would the PTC like to gift each student with a winter hat?  The hats would be red and white with 

“St. Libory Saints” on them.  Becky called Positive Promotions.  Price for 70 hats is $517.30 with 

S&H and tax is $576.79.  Three weeks to get hats and need to be ordered after PTC meeting 

tonight.  (~$7.50 per hat) 

Motion was made to purchase winter hats for the students and staff at no more than $600: 

Julie  Second: Kaylan 

• Other New Business 
* What could the PTC help the school purchase from the funds raised at the Chicken &    

   Beer Dance event? 

* Maybe have a Food Truck Fundraiser in the Spring 
 

Administrator Report:    

• Nothing at this time 
   

Next meeting January 28, 2025 at 5:30pm 

 

Motion to adjourn at 6:00pm: Suzette  Second: Ryann 

All present voted aye. 

 

 

 

   Amber Harriman     Julie Lange 

         President                     Secretary  
 


